LISA BOROWSKI
President

LUCAS A. CLARK, ESQ. Vice President

**JAKE ABEL** 

RICHARD F. BOOKER, ESQ.

SEAN FARHY JOHN NAGLE

JACK LARKIN, ESQ.



Phone (610) 688-5600 Fax (610) 971-0450 www.radnor.com

## ROBERT A. ZIENKOWSKI

Township Manager Township Secretary

JOHN B. RICE, ESQ. Solicitor

KATHRYN GARTLAND

Treasurer

## Radnor Township Recreation & Community Programming Department Informational Notice: <u>Radnor's Girl Scout Campfire and Sing-A-Long!</u>

September 26, 2018

Dear Radnor Township Neighbors,

Due to the purposes of traffic, safety, and activity, we are providing notice about an upcoming event taking place at the Willows Park on Friday, October 19, 2018 (rain date scheduled for Saturday, October 20, 2018). The Radnor Township Recreation and Community Programming Department and the Radnor Girl Scouts will be hosting Radnor's Girl Scout Campfire and Sing-A-Long. The event is scheduled to start at 6:00 PM and will run until 8:00 PM. Please note, this letter is for informational purposes only and the event is open to any current Girl Scouts or girls who are interested in becoming a Girl Scout. Pre-registration is required so if you are interested in registering for this event, please visit our website <a href="https://www.radnor.com/singalong">www.radnor.com/singalong</a>.

We wanted our Radnor Township Neighbors to be aware that lights and loud sounds will be generated as a result of the event taking place within the park. At approximately 7:00 PM, there will be a campfire with stories, music, and scouting activity traditions. Also, there will be an increased amount of vehicle traffic throughout the park during the event. For extra safety, Radnor Township police will be patrolling the park grounds throughout the evening.

Thank you for taking the time to review this information and I hope this notice helps to inform you in advance about the event. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me at 610-688-5600, x 141 or reach out to me by email at  $\underline{\text{tcohen@radnor.org.}}$ 

I-Token

Sincerely,

Tammy S. Cohen

Director of Recreation & Community Programming